
Dear parents, carers and children, 

We have blessed with another wonderful week of weather! Long may it continue. I hope that you are managing to have the opportunity to 

go for walks in the countryside, which does wonders for mental health and wellbeing.  

On that note, there is a big focus on mental health and wellbeing across the country, and here at 

Brighstone we have been taking part in the Place2Be programme ‘Place2Think’. While any and every 

member of staff can be approached by children if they have any worries or concerns, we also have our 

team of mental health champions who have been accessing the programme sessions. These are: Mrs 

Jones, Mrs Lennon, Mrs Sharp, Mrs Boyd, Mrs Cousins, Mrs Snow. Posters have been put up around the school showing children who they 

can talk to if they need a listening ear.  

It is a known fact that active travel to school wakes up the mind and body. It also helps to reduce congestion and pollution 

and improve safety around the school gates. Active travel can increase the concentration of children by up to four hours, and 

there is a positive relationship between physical activity and academic performance and reducing anxiety and stress. It is   

recommended that 5 – 18 year olds get 60 minutes of moderate or vigorous exercise every day, and travelling actively builds 

this exercise into the daily routine. Here at Brighstone, we are working together with Shift It (https://shift-it.uk/) to put in place our ‘School   

Travel Action Plan’ through which we will be encouraging and supporting families to build in more active travel to and from school (see our 

website). To help with this, we will be sending out a parent questionnaire to find out current arrangements. Watch this space!  

You will have noticed the appearance of pots, compost and seeds in the playground and on windowsills. The BSA have 

organised a Tallest Sunflower competition for the children: who can grow the tallest sunflower?! The children have sown 

their seeds, and once they have started to germinate, they will bring them home to plant them out. The closing date is 

30th August. Who will have grown the tallest sunflower? Let’s wait and see! 

A few months ago, following a trial period, we purchased Doodle Maths and Doodle English due to popular demand. This is 

for children to practise the personalised activities closely linked to their ability. Just 5 minutes a day can make a huge        

difference. Part of how we learn is to revisit and retrieve previously learnt facts and knowledge, and this app is perfect for 

that. Here in school we can see a big difference in the children’s ability according to whether they access the app at home or 

not. We strongly encourage your children to take part in the activities for at least 5 minutes every day, or even just a few times each week; 

this will make a big difference to their learning.  

As part of the new Blanchards development in the village, the parish council have asked the school community to come up with a name for 

one of the roads. We welcome your suggestions, so please email the school office with your ideas! 

Just a reminder that there will be roadworks along New Road during the week commencing 26th April, so please make extra time for your 

journey.  

I would like to wish everyone a wonderful weekend, and I look forward to seeing you again on Monday.   

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week’s Collective Worship focus is: Sticking Together 

We have been learning how we are stronger 

together, and how our friends can support us. 

We made friendship bracelets. Each child was 

given a strand of wool, and they teamed up with 

two other children to make a friendship bracelet 

together. The strand of wool by itself isn’t as 

strong as when it is plaited with others.  

Prayer for friendship 
 

Dear Lord Jesus, 

You have shown us through the Bible that you want to 

be woven into our lives as our friend. 

Thank you that we can talk to you at any time because 

You are always close to us. 

Thank you for our friends – we are stronger together! 

Amen 

In the Hindu festival of Raksha Bandhan, sisters 

make friendship bracelets for their brothers. Can 

you make a friendship bracelet to give to a   sib-

ling or friend? 

“There is a friend who sticks closer than a 

brother.” 

Proverbs 18.24 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 

The last day of this half-term is  
Friday 28th May 

 
The first day of next half-term is  

Monday 7th June 

Doodle 
 

Well done to Ainslie class who are the 
top Doodlers this week! 

 
A huge well done to Martha in Y1, who has achieved her second 

100-day streak! 

 

 

Well done everyone! 

Poetry Corner 
 

Friendship is… 
 
Finding things to do together 
Relying on each other 
Impossible on your own 
Enjoying being together 
Never selfish 
Depending on someone else 
Sharing hopes and dreams 
Happiness and laughter 
Including others 
Precious 

 
 

Ainslie Zara - showing kindness. Samuel - being good friends to others. 

Lambert Christopher - enthusiasm and vocabulary choices. Grover - Independent Maths work. 

Robertson Arya and Devon - amazing collaboration in Science. 

Macarthur Bailey - for being a “rounding king” in Maths. 

Clover Gemma - all round effort in EVERYTHING this week! 

Sports Bee Toby B - great effort in Cricket and Athletics. 

What does friendship 

mean to you? 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Week 3 

Pizza Beef meatballs Roast Gammon Cottage Pie Fish fingers Option 1 

Jacket Potato Veggie hotpot Veggie stack Cheese pasta bake Vegan roll Option 2 

Dessert Cookie Yoghurt and Fruit Banana Sponge Brownie Ice cream 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Why is Self-care important?  

Self-care encourages you to maintain a healthy relationship with yourself so that you can transmit the 
good feelings to others. You cannot give to others what you don't have  

yourself.  
While some may misconstrue self-care as selfish, it's far from that. When you pay adequate attention to 

your well-being, you're not considering your needs alone. You're  
reinvigorating yourself so that you can be the best version of yourself for the people around you.  

Everyone around you also benefits from the renewed energy and joy you exhibit! 

REMINDERS 

 Long hair must be tied back to help stop the spread of head lice (girls AND boys) 

 Children should wear black school shoes, not trainers 

 Hair accessories should be in school colours 

 PE Kits must be worn for PE. PE t shirts are available from the school office for £4 

 If your child will be collected by someone other than parents/carers you must inform the school office 

 Food containing nuts MUST NOT be brought into school 

 Your child will be marked as late if they arrive after 8.25am. Persistent lateness could result in a Fixed Penal-

ty Notice 

 Face coverings must be worn when coming into the office foyer (unless medically exempt) 

 Social distancing must be maintained at all times and when talking to all members of staff 

 Children must stay with their parents when arriving at school in the morning. Children running off will be 

sent back to their parents 



 

 

A website created by parents/carers for parents/carers 

and those working with children. Some very useful  

resources on how to understand your child’s behaviour 

http://www.innerworldwork.co.uk/ 

http://www.innerworldwork.co.uk/


 

 

2.45-3.45pm 

Mondays - Summer Sports - Years R/1/2 

Tuesdays - Gymnastics - Years 5/6 

Wednesdays - Football - Years 3/4 

Thursdays - Football - Years R/1/2 

Fridays - Football - Years 5/6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We provide a collaborative and nurturing environment with a supportive 

Christian ethos where  everyone is enabled to thrive and flourish in their own 

unique way. 

As a school community, we are exploring our vision statement in more detail. Each 

week we will focus on a different aspect of it. This week we have been focusing on 

‘collaborative’. The children have been discussing what this means, and what it might 

look like in school. 

Discuss the word ‘collaborative’ as a family. What do you think collaboration means? 

What do you think it looks like? What might we see? 

For more information about our vision statement, see our website: https://

www.brighstoneprimary.org.uk/our-vision-and-values/ 

Lambert class have been painting sunflowers, in the 

style of Van Gogh, as part of their plants topic. They 

were learning how to add texture and shading to 

their paintings.  

The whole school were making friendship bracelets together as  

part of our Collective Worship focus of ‘friendship’ and  

‘collaboration’. In Clover class, they had to give instructions,  

one to follow and one to observe & give feedback. Some even did it with their eyes closed! 

They then reflected: What did we do that made us good collaborators? What did other  

people do or say that you liked and would like to try to help you become an even better   

collaborator?  





Dear Parents/Carers, 

Wight Music Tuition is now the service provider for Music at Brighstone Primary School. At Wight Music Tuition, we care about all children's 

educational needs in Music and will deliver a high quality affordable service. 

 

WMT has now taken over the invoicing and full service. The advantage of this is that you can liaise directly with tutors and our business 

administrator/manager. Lesson plans/tuition videos can be sent directly to parents and any queries you may have can be answered quickly. 

 

10x Group lessons (20mins) = £80 

10x individual lessons (20mins) = £122 

 

To sign up for music lessons please apply at www.iwmt.org.uk Lessons will continue to take place in school (as was the case before the 

Covid pandemic), and can start as soon as next week. On behalf of all WMT members we are looking forward to teaching in schools again. 

 

If you would like an informal chat with Caroline, please feel free to phone or email as follows: 

Caroline Hales - 07785778222 caroline@iwmt.org.uk 

 

Best wishes 

Robert Carr - WMT director 


